## LAURENS COUNTY BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS

## **REGULAR MEETING**

May 5, 2020 @ 5:30 P.M.

The Laurens County Board of Commissioners held their regularly scheduled meeting on Tuesday, May 5 at 5:30 p.m. Present were, Chairman Brenda Chain, Commissioners Trae Kemp, Kevin Tanner, Jimmy Rogers, and Jeff Davis, County Administrator Bryan Rogers and County Attorney Billy Kight. County Commissioner Jeff Davis gave the invocation and the Pledge of Allegiance.

The first item was the approval of the minutes of the March 3, 2020 regular meeting, March 19, 2020 called meeting, and March 30, 2020 called meeting. Commissioner Trae Kemp made a motion to approve the regular meeting minutes and called meeting minutes. Commissioner Kevin Tanner seconded the motion. All voted in favor.

The next item was to approve the National Guard Evac Plan for Airport. Administrator Bryan Rogers asked to Board to approve the National Guard's request to be able to utilize the Airport as an evacuation site during hurricanes. Every year the Commissioners supply them a letter approving the request. Commissioner Jeff Davis made the motion to continue to be a certified site for the evacuation site for the National Guard. Commissioner Trae Kemp seconded the motion. All voted in favor.

The next item was to approve the Dudley Fire Station Bid. The fire station will also be used as a voting precinct. Dublin Industrial Services had low bid of \$226,400. Commissioner Jimmy Rogers made the motion to approve the Dudley Fire Station Bid. Commissioner Jeff Davis second the motion. All voted in favor.

The next item was to approve the Joint Comp Plan Resolution. The Regional Commission feels we need to include the renovation of the old health department as part of our community work program. This will aid possibly getting future grant opportunities. Commissioner Trae Kemp made the motion to approve the Joint Comp Plan Resolution. Commissioner Kevin Tanner second the motion. All voted in favor.

The next item was to Surplus Equipment. The vehicles were a 2007 Chevrolet Silverado, 2007 F450, and a 2005 ATM truck for fire. They are all salvage vehicles. Commissioner Jeff Davis made the motion to approve the resolution. Commissioner Trae Kemp second the motion. All voted in favor.

The next item was to approve the Round-About at Bethlehem Road and Hwy 80. GDOT is in the process of studying a roundabout at this location. The County would be responsible for paying for power at the intersection once constructed. Commissioner Kevin Tanner made the motion to approve the Round-About at Bethlehem Road and Hwy 80. Commissioner Trae Kemp second the motion. All voted in favor.

OTHER BUSINESS:

CITIZENS COMMENTS

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned.